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Lockheed Z1 “Silver Phantom”
The prototype “Phantom” was an early 

1930s flying wing concept model origi-

nally designed by Rolls-Royce and devel-

oped in North America after the patent 

was purchased by Lockheed.  Only 50 

such aircraft were produced, each painted 

a bright, polished silver color (spawning 

the nickname “Silver Phantom.”  Though 

never produced in large numbers, the Z1 

contributed to the development of the 

Hughes-Lockheed Firebrand.

The Lockheed Z1 (as it was desig-

nated) was not a combat aircraft—it 

possessed limited armor and even less 

weaponry; instead it was designed as 

a personal aircraft, a luxury item for 

the wealthy. It was, however, highly 

maneuverable. The plane’s twin props 

were designed to spin at variable 

speeds; when making a port turn, the 

port side engine would decrease RPMs, while the starboard prop would increase power. 

This feature—popular briefly in the mid-1930s—has since fallen out of favor, as it makes 

the craft very difficult to control.

Lockheed Z1 “Silver Phantom”
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“Lightning Girl”
This custom-modified P2 Warhawk, once a 

favorite of Paladin Blake, was a very spe-

cial lady. Blake’s right-hand man, Tennyson, 

fine-tuned and specially refitted the Wright 

R-1350 engines to coax out maximum per-

formance. Tenny also stripped some armor 

off the Warhawk and trimmed some of the 

superstructure to reduce the plane’s weight. 

The net result is a Warhawk that is about 

30% faster—with three times the pickup!—

but with a net loss of durability, both in 

terms of armor and G-stress.

Tennyson also had the Sperry-Brown-

ing .60-caliber cannons replaced with Smith 

& Wesson .60-calibers, possibly out of belief 

in superior manufacturing; the Smith & 

Wesson design is somewhat more efficient 

and less likely to jam. Tennyson has taken 

advantage of this and fire-linked the cannon 

to maximize firepower.

Though Lightning Girl was destroyed in 1934, Curtiss-Wright has recently approached 

Blake Aviation Security for permission to release an authorized “Paladin Blake” version of 

the P2 Warhawk. Look for it in 1938!

“Lightning Girl”
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